
Sunday, May 19, 2024
at 11:00 AM

A worship celebration with our 
congregation, choir, and orchestra.



THE WORSHIP OF GOD 	 MAY 19, 2024
GRACE FOR THE AGES

Chimes of the Trinity

Preparing for Worship
He has saved us and called us to a holy life—not because of anything we have done 

but because of his own purpose and grace. This grace was given us in Christ Jesus before the beginning of time.
2 Timothy 1:9, NIV

SONGS OF LOUDEST PRAISE

prelude
	 Come, Thou Fount of Every Blessing........................................................................................................................................................................................ arr. David Winkler	
	 HBBC Orchestra
	 Bowman S., Acolyte

(This hymn is on page 295 of our hymnal. Phrases from this hymn provide our service format today.)

Welcome to worship
	 David Hailey

Endowment Presentations
	 Larry Dickens

Introit
	 Our Father........................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................ Pepper Choplin
	 Festival Choir and Orchestra

Invocation and Lord’s Prayer

Reflection on praise
	 David Hailey

*Hymn of Praise No. 7
	 Worthy of Worship.......................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................JUDSON

(Children leave for Children’s Church during hymn.)

Instrumental Meditation
	 Morning Praise........................................................................................................................................................................................................................................ arr. David Winkler	
	 HBBC Orchestra

TUNE MY HEART TO SING THY GRACE

Choral Meditation
	 Grace................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................... arr. Mark Hayes
	 Festival Choir and Orchestra



Reflection on Grace
	 David Hailey

*Commissioned Anthem Premiere
	 O God Our Help in Ages Past......................................................................................................................................................................................................arr. Pepper Choplin
	 Festival Choir, Orchestra, and Congregation
	 Orchestrated by Michael Lawrence

Congregation, please stand as directed.

O God our help in Ages past
Our help for years to come

Our shelter from the stormy blast
And our eternal home.

HERE’S MY HEART, LORD

Choral Meditation
	 Lead Me Home........................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................ Joel Raney	
	 Festival Choir and Orchestra

Reflection on Response
	 David Hailey

*Hymn of Response No. 510
	 Lord, Here Am I.....................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................BECK

*Offertory Prayer
	 Beth Tote

Offertory
	 Make Me an Instrument of Thy Peace........................................................................................................................................................................................Mary McDonald	
	 Festival Choir and Orchestra

Presentation of New Members

Closing Remarks
	 David Hailey

*Choral Reprise
	 O God Our Help in Ages Past.............................................................................................................................................................................................................. Pepper Choplin
	 Festival Choir, Orchestra, and Congregation

*Chimes of the Trinity

* Organ Postlude 
	 Jubilation............................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................Jason D. Payne	
	 Jackson Glover

*Those who are able may stand with the ministers.



2024 Endowment gifts

Dewey W. Wells | Trombone Two Chair
The Dewey W. Wells Endowed Trombone Chair is given by Betty 
and Dan Boyce in honor of Dewey Wells and his remarkable 
journey of 94 years and his devotion to the ministry of HBBC. 
Dewey grew up in Henderson, N.C. where his enthusiasm for 
music was evident as he demonstrated his talent by playing the 
trombone in the Henderson High School band.

Dewey has been a member of HBBC three times in his life. He 
first attended HBBC as a young boy. Dewey joined again after 
law school in 1954 with his wife Ann and in 2015 he returned 
to HBBC. Dewey enjoys worshiping at HBBC when in town and 
through the broadcast ministry. 

The Boyce family is grateful for Dewey’s profound impact on 
their lives, leaving a legacy of love, service and devotion that will endure for generations to come. 
Dewey’s presence, leadership, and unwavering faith continue to enrich the lives of all who have the 
privilege of knowing him.

Elizabeth U. Tote | Viola Two Chair
This endowment is given to the Glory of God and in honor 
of Beth Tote by her husband, John Tote.  Elizabeth (Beth) 
comes from a choir member family having been inspired by 
her parents, Bob and Josephine Ussery, who were long-time 
participants in the First Baptist Church choir in Laurinburg, NC. 

Beth has a deep passion and devotion for church choir and 
orchestra music and is grateful to be a part of the HBBC 
music ministry.  At the time of this endowment, Beth serves 
as Chancel Choir President and as a member of the Music 
Minister Search Committee. 



ORCHESTRA ENDOWMENT PROGRAM
The HBBC Orchestra was organized in 2016. This orchestra is anchored and led by professional principal players and advanced level 
musicians. These talented players enable our orchestra to play at a proficiency level rarely found in the local church. Our goal is to 
develop the premiere church orchestra in our state. The endowed chair program, common among professional symphonies, is unique for 
congregational settings. This program propels the success and expands the growth of the orchestra. The Investment Committee of our 
church invests and directs all funds designated for this purpose. 

We welcome Raleigh native, Pepper Choplin as our new Interim 
Minister of Music and Worship. 
Pepper served Greystone Baptist Church in Raleigh until 2013 
when he became a  full-time composer. Recently, he served 
as interim at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Raleigh for 
almost two years.
Pepper has 350 anthems and 24 cantatas in print in addition to 
“Come to the Water” which is in our hymnal. Many of you have 
attended one of his Together We Sing choral concerts 
at Meymandi Auditorium, where he conducts a mass choir 
of singers from many area churches. He is also the 
conductor of Cary Community Choir which sings Messiah each 
December. On May 28, he will be at Carnegie Hall to conduct his 
cantata, Our Father, in his eleventh New York concert.
Pepper has helped lead worship at Hayes Barton Baptist many times through the years. 
We are happy to have him with us in this new capacity.

A note from Pepper Choplin about today’s commissioned anthem:
What an honor and pleasure it is to write an anthem to celebrate the ministry of Larry Dickens! 
I first met Larry years ago when he was serving a church in South Carolina. Our paths have crossed 
in several ways throughout our ministries. I appreciate Larry as a friend and as a friend of my 
music. He has invited me to lead conferences and brought singers to one of my first Carnegie Hall 
performances.
A couple of months ago, a tune popped into my head. I had been wanting to do an anthem based on 
a classic hymn, and when I played the tune, the words of “O God Our Help” seemed to fall naturally 
into place. After setting the idea aside, Dr. Hailey called and inquired about a commissioned anthem 
for Larry. Knowing Hayes Barton and your love of classic hymns, I suggested the idea that had 
presented itself days before. After a little checking, he enthusiastically gave me the go-ahead. 
Later, we discovered that the hymn was one of Larry’s top favorites.
I hope you will join the choir on the last verse as we celebrate Larry’s ministry. Through the hymn, 
we give thanks to God who has helped us in the past and will give us hope for years to come.



Hayes Barton Baptist Church
Orchestra

*Denotes Fully Endowed Chair

Future Chairs:
Horn Two, Percussion Two

Violin One
	 Sarah Griffin 
		  *Grimes-Napier  
		  Principal Violin Chair

	 Scott Laird
		  Ruth Hawkins Wilson &
		  Murphy Sue O’Neal 
		  Violin One Chair

	 Anna Maria Smith

Violin Two
	 Angela Scalise
		  *Chancel Choir 2021 
		  Principal Violin Two Chair

	 Dwyla Pearson
		  *William F. Massey

            Violin Two Chair

	 Rob Rempher

Viola
	 Warren Ferguson
		  *Kathy Hartenstine

		  Principal Viola Chair

	 Kevin Yen
		  *Elizabeth U. Tote

		  Viola Two Chair

Cello
	 Sonny Enslen 
		  *Robert L. Crotts Jr.  
		  Principal Cello Chair

	 Deborah Pitman
		  *Shinn-Turner 
        	C ello Two Chair

	 Jesse Smith

Double Bass
	 Zac Denning
		  *John W. Tote III
         	 Double Bass Chair

Flute
	 Erin Munnelly Denning
		  Michael Hester  
		  Principal Flute Chair

	 Amy Bradshaw 
		  *Eleanor C. Cromartie

        	 Flute Two Chair

Oboe
	 Taiki Azuma
		  *Larita Kellison

		  Oboe One Chair

Clarinet
	 Marianne Breneman
		  Kitty Newman Parker

		  Clarinet One Chair

BASSOON
	 Wenmin Zhang
		  *Larry and Gail Dickens

     		B  assoon Chair

Horn
	 Caresse Virnig
		  Tyler Ingram

		  Horn One Chair

	 Rachel Niketopoulos

Trumpet
	 Michael Mole
		  *William F. Massey

    		T  rumpet One Chair

	 Lucy Austin
		  *Paul B. Conway     
     		T  rumpet Two Chair

	 Alex Smingler
		  *Joy Cogswell

      		T rumpet Three Chair

Trombone
	 Christina Thompson
		  *A.A. James Family

		  Trombone One Chair

	 Mark Mabe
		  Dewey Wells

		  Trombone Two Chair

Tuba
	 Richard Austin
		  *MacDougal Family

		  Tuba Chair

Percussion
	 Andrew Munger
		  *Dyess Family 
     		P  ercussion Chair 
	 Matt Vooris
	 Casey Sagolla-Slamp

HARP
	 Leigh Stringfellow
		  *David and Susan Hailey

     		H  arp Chair

Piano
	 Lisa Moxley
		  *Mabel James Woods & 
		H  azel James O’Brien

		P  iano Chair 

Organ
	 Jackson Glover
		  *Doug and Kathy Best

           	Organ Chair

Choral Scholar
	 Mallory Young
		  *Mayon E. Little

         	E ndowment



SUNDAY, May 19 - Festival Day 
9:45 AM		 Sunday School
11:00 AM	 Morning Worship (Sanctuary)
11:15 AM	 Children’s Church (Rm. 11)
12:00 PM	 Reception for Larry and Gail Dickens 		
		 (FLC-Gym)
12:30 PM	 Grace Church for All Nations (Chapel)
5:00 PM	 Bahamas Mission Trip Meeting (FLC-201)
6:00 PM	 Final Youth Sunday Night (FLC-201)

MONDAY, May 20
1:00 PM	 Bridge (FLC-201)
6:30 PM	 Cub Scout Den Meeting (Hailey Hall)
7:30 PM	 Boy Scout Meeting (Rm. 32)

Tuesday, May 21
	 7:00 AM	 Yost Bible Study (Rm. 106) 
	 10:00 AM	 Senior Games (FLC-205)
	 10:30 AM	 Ministers’ Meeting (Rm. 106)
	 2:00 PM	 Staff Meeting (Rm. 206)
	 6:00 PM	 Continuing Care (FLC-200)
	 7:00 PM	 HBBP Board Meeting (Virtual)

Wednesday, May 22
	 9:00 AM	 Fit Over Fifty (FLC-Gym)
	 5:30 PM	 Chrismon Sessions (Rm. 206)

Thursday, May 23
	 9:00 AM	 Bridge (FLC-201)
	 6:30 PM	 Pickleball (FLC-Gym)

Friday, May 24
	 9:00 AM	 Bridge (FLC-201)

Saturday, May 25
	 8:30 AM	 Better Health Bootcamp (FLC-Gym)

SUNDAY, May 26
9:45 AM		 Sunday School
11:00 AM	 Morning Worship (Sanctuary)
12:00 PM	 Singles Fellowship Luncheon 			 
		 (Hailey Hall)
12:30 PM	 Grace Church for All Nations (Chapel)

Monday, May 27 - Office Closed

WEEKLY OPPORTUNITIESABOUT TODAY’S WORSHIP
The flowers are given in loving memory of Eupearl Stone by Paul Stone; 
Rich, Paula and Scott Rosen; and David and Sheila Abercrombie. 

The rose on the pulpit celebrates the birth of Chris and Jordan Streuli’s 
daughter born on May 13. 

FRIENDSHIP PAD
We are honored by your presence this morning. At the end of each 
pew in the center aisle, you will find our Friendship Pad. Please take a 
moment to record your attendance. If you are visiting with us, we would 
love for you to record additional information so that we can contact you. 

ENTER TO WORSHIP
This is a holy hour. We invite you to enter this Sanctuary with joy and 
reverence. When you have taken your seat, spend a few moments in 
quiet reflection as you prepare your heart for worship. Please remember 
to silence your cell phone.

WORSHIP RESOURCES
We invite you to participate in worship by utilizing the Bibles and 
hymnals that can be found directly below the pew in front of you. 
Hearing assistance devices can be picked up from the Narthex or the 
Christian Resource Center if needed. Please ask an usher if you need 
assistance locating a device. 

BECOME A MEMBER OF HBBC
Those who desire to join our church may come forward to where the 
pastor is standing during the Hymn of Response. If you would like to 
meet with a minister before making this decision, any of our ministers 
would be happy to answer your questions.

FOR CHILDREN DURING WORSHIP
Childcare will be provided for children kindergarten and under during 
the worship service. Children’s Worship is offered for grade school 
children (1st-5th graders) on 1st, 3rd, and 5th Sundays in Room 11 
during the school year. Worship bags, including craft supplies and 
other activities, are located in the Narthex for children to use during 
worship. Please return the bags at the end of the service.

ABOUT SUNDAY SCHOOL
On Sunday mornings at 9:45 AM, we provide classes for all ages to 
enjoy Bible study and fellowship. Find a class that’s right for you at 
hbbc.org/worship or contact the church office (919) 833-4617.

WORSHIP LEADERS
Dr. David Hailey, Pastor....................................................................drdhailey@hbbc.org 
Rev. Kristen Muse, Senior Associate Pastor......................... kmuse@hbbc.org  
Dr. Larry Dickens, Minister of Music........................................ ldickens@hbbc.org
Rev. Sarah Mears, Associate Pastor of Children and Families and  

Communication..............................................................................smears@hbbc.org
Lisa Moxley, Music Associate/Accompanist....................... lmoxley@hbbc.org
Dr. Kep Pate, Interim Minister of Youth........................................kpate@hbbc.org
Jackson Glover, Organist....................................................................... jglover@hbbc.org



1800 Glenwood Avenue, Raleigh, NC 27608       919.833.4617     www.hbbc.org

TO GIVE ONLINE
If you are interested in giving online, you may scan the QR code to the left or go to www.hbbc.org/give.

UPCOMING EVENTS
LARRY AND GAIL’S RETIREMENT RECEPTION
IN-PERSON | Today after service
Help us celebrate the retirement of Larry and Gail Dickens. Following the worship service, we will gather in the Family Life Center for a time of 
celebration giving you time to say a word of congratulations in person.

SINGLES FELLOWSHIP FOR ADULTS
IN-PERSON | Sunday, May 26 at 12:00 PM in Hailey Hall
All adult singles are invited to join us for the monthly Singles Gathering following the worship service. Singles from all walks of life 	
(widowed, divorced, or never been married) are encouraged to be a part. Lunch will be provided for $8 per person. We need your reservation by 
Wednesday, May 22 to plan accordingly. RSVP at hbbc.org by clicking on the Singles Fellowship button or call the church office (919-833-4617) 	
to add your name to the list. Contact Christa Langenburg (christa@thelangenburgs.com) with any questions. We hope that you can join us.

OFFICE CLOSED
The church office will be closed Monday, May 27 so our staff can enjoy time with their families. We will return on Tuesday, May 28. 
If you have an emergency, please call (919) 833-4617 and follow the prompts to reach the minister on call.

ADULTS 55+ MONTHLY LUNCHEON
IN-PERSON | Tuesday, May 28 at 12:00 PM in Hailey Hall
Join us for our last luncheon before summer. Heather Rossi from the USO will be the speaker. Our men will be decorating the tables so it should be 
a fun time before the summer break. The cost is $8 per person and is open to those ages 55 and up. Please call Cathy Eller (919-833-4617) by Friday, 
May 24 to sign up.

GRADUATION SUNDAY
Deadline Tomorrow!
IN-PERSON | Sunday, June 9 at 11:00 AM in the Sanctuary
We look forward to celebrating the achievements of our 2024 graduates. Our graduates will be recognized during worship. If you are a member 
of HBBC and have a high school or college graduate, please submit their information at hbbc.org by clicking the Graduate Recognition button by 
Monday, May 20. There will be a breakfast banquet for graduates and their families at 9:00 AM.

MONDAY NIGHT PRAYER MEETING
VIRTUAL | Mondays at 7:00 PM
Join the Koinonia Sunday School class and others to pray virtually each Monday night. This is simply a time to pray for others and the world. Church 
issues and politics are not discussed; instead, the time is devoted to prayer. If you are interested in joining this time of prayer, email or text Chris and 
Gayle Spurlock (919-889-9771 or gaylespurlock@gmail.com) to get the link.  

SUMMER ARTS CAMP
Preschool camp is June 17-20 from 9:15 AM-1:00 PM each day
Grade school camp is June 17-21 from 9:00 AM-3:00 PM each day
Registration is open for Summer Arts Camp 2024, and we are excited for another fun week of learning, playing, and exploring the arts together. 
Preschool camp is open to children ages three through completed pre-k. Grade school camp is open to completed kindergarten through fifth grade. 
Click on the Summer Arts Camp button at hbbc.org to register or learn more. 

WELCOME HOUSE DAY HOSTS NEEDED
Consider connecting with the guests in HBBC Welcome House by serving as a day host. 

What is a Day Host?
In the role of Day Host, your main goal is to connect with guests and help them feel safe, welcome, and loved. This radical hospitality is the heart of 
Welcome House. As friendship is extended to newly arrived international neighbors, we are living out the kind of welcome that Jesus describes in 
Matthew 25:35. Day hosts check that guests’ basic needs are being met and check on the general state of the house. Volunteers should plan to stay 
to do an activity and spend time with the families. A smile, unhurried presence, listening ear, and gift of friendship are essential to this ministry.  If this 
is something that you want to learn more about, contact Kristen Muse (kmuse@hbbc.org or 919-645-6722).


